Minutes of the Lake/Grounds Committee, Block 27, Lake Lot Owners Association, Buccaneer Bay, Plattsmouth, Nebraska, March 22, 2015.
Committee members present: Jimmy Abrams, Jack Isenhart, Dave Smith, Pete Miller, Bob Sudduth, Pat Yarusso, Ray Herek and Ernie Quintana. Committee members absent: Steve Villamonte, Jason Stigge and Chris Brazeal.
Meeting was called to order at 3pm.
Agenda:
1. Control of Exotic Fish: The lake committee, on behalf of the Association, will purchase and employ the use of a “Gill Net” to capture and remove exotic fish from the lake. Pat Yarusso reported that the cost of a gill net (100 yards long by 12 feet in height) will cost $277.00 plus shipping. Additionally, the association will need to obtain a permit from the Nebraska State Fisheries Division at a cost of $100.00. Estimated total cost $450.00. Pat will order the gill net and secure a permit. Pat has agreed to pay up front for the net and permit. The Association will reimburse Pat for the cost of the net and permit. First use of the gill net is planned for late spring/early summer. Pat will coordinate activity for employing the gill net using committee/association volunteers. Pat, assisted by Bob Sudduth, will make arrangement to secure/rent equipment (estimated cost $150.00) needed to bury, on association property, any exotic fish netted. The primary focus of the gill net operation is to remove exotic Asian Carp.
2. Well Power Supply: The Lake Committee, on behalf of the Association, will replace the old/deficient power line from the OPPD power pole to Association Well #1. Jimmy Abrams researched and provided to the committee two cost estimates for replacing the electrical wire and associated electrical material to complete this project. Kriz Davis Wholesale Electrical Supplies was the low bid at a cost of $3,200.00. Jimmy indicated that we will need to contract for use of a trencher with operator at an estimated cost of $1,000.00. Locate services will be notified and asked to locate and mark the old existing power lead. Jimmy will submit a check request to the Association Treasurer for purchase of wire, material and equipment rental costs. Jimmy is the point of contact for this project and will coordinate use of volunteers and contract workers to complete this project. 
3. Clean Up/Disposal of Well #1 Surplus Material: The Lake Committee, on behalf of the Association, will remove the old well material (cast iron and stainless steel pipe and pump motor and housing) from well #1. The surplus well material will be sold for scrap and the proceeds provided back to the Association treasury. A cost will be incurred to pay for the removal and transportation of the surplus material to the recycling center. Pat Yarusso and Jason Stigge will coordinate the cleanup project. Any material not removed will be placed in the Association Shed at well #1. Jack Isenhart will clean up any remaining well/spillway material from well #2 and #3 for storage or disposal. 
4. 
Pump House Road Gate: The Lake Committee, on behalf of the Association, will replace the damaged section (the north section) of the pump house road gate. Estimated cost will be $150.00. Work will be done by volunteers. Point of contact is Jason Stigge and Pat Yarusso. Work to be done as soon as possible.
5. Fish Stocking: Fishing stocking of Largemouth Bass and Walleye was completed in 2014. No stocking is planned for 2015; however bait/feeder minnows will be purchase (not to exceed $200.00) for placement into the lake this year. Point of contact is Bob Sudduth.  
6. Algae Control:  Spraying of the lake to eliminate harmful lake algae blooms (not to be confused with lake moss) is a yearly cyclic maintenance operation. The Lake Committee, on behalf of the Association, will purchase algaecide to permit two applications per summer season. Up to $500.00 has been approved for the purchase of algaecide. Point of contact for this project is Bob Sudduth.  
7. Wellhead Protection:  Placement of protective barriers around wellhead #2 and #3 are needed to protect Association wells and power supply for inadvertent vehicle strikes. Concrete barriers will be obtained and placed. Barriers are at no cost to the Association. There will be a cost for moving and transporting the barriers (Standard Vehicle mileage cost plus rental cost for loader and trailer). Jimmy Abrams is the point of contact. Project should be completed as soon as possible.
8. Private Property Erosion Control: The lake committee recommends that an annual notice be issued to Association members reminding homeowners of the responsibility to protect against erosion entering the lake from private property. The Lake committee will draft a letter for review by the Association Board of Directors.  
9. Control of Lake Beavers:  Monitoring and removal of lake Beavers is an ongoing operation. The Lake committee is concerned about the destruction being done by Beavers to trees on Association and Private property. Control measures as necessary will be employed. Point of contact is Bob Sudduth.
10. Lake Committee New Business – Lake Turbidity (cloudy lake water): Discussion was had on improving the recreational quality of the lake by reducing the turbidity of the water.  Pat Yarusso will research methods that can be employed for reducing lake turbidity and will report out at the next committee meeting.
11. Grounds – Mowing: Mowing of the Association common grounds is the responsibility of the Association and an annual maintenance operation. Jimmy Abrams has secured bids to contract for mowing and weed reduction applications. A bid from Ground Effects is attached and submitted to the Board of Directors for approval. Point of contact is Jimmy Abrams.
12. Walking Trail: The Board of Directors have approved the development of a walking trail along the north side of the lake.  Trail route has been identified and marked. Trail work will be done on a segment by segment basis. Trail will be roughed in (primitive in nature) until all segments of the trail are in place. Discussion will then occur to determine the degree and method of trail surface improvements. Point of contact is Bob Sudduth, Dave Smith and Jack Isenhart. The Board has budgeted up to $7,000.00 for this project in 2015. 
13. New Business - Association Lake Cleanup Day: Pete Miller raised the idea of having a volunteer lake cleanup day.  Pete is the point of contact to organize and implement an Association Lake Clean up Day.
14.  Retrieval of unsecured Boat Dock: An unsecured boat dock was discovered floating in the lake by an Association member and reported to the Lake Committee. The dock was temporally secured to the shore and notification of the owner will be made to retrieve the dock. Point of contact is Pete Miller.
The meeting of the Lake/Grounds Committee was adjourned at 4pm.

Ernie Quintana
Chair    

